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Presidentôs Report 

     

Yet another year has passed and I trust that 2018 will be very happy and 

successful for all of us. We certainly started this year off with a wonderful bang at 

our 40th (Ruby) Birthday/Anniversary. From the many comments that I received 

from attendees, everyone enjoyed themselves. There was certainly much chatter. I 

would like to very much thank the committee who organised the function, Marjorie 

Church, Carmen Will, Aileen Eldridge, Lyn Furner-Smith and in particular Pam 

Fletcher. One of the strengths of our club has been the involvement and continued 

support of our past members and this was again in evidence on our birthday. I must 

say that to be your President for this birthday is an honour that means very much to 

me. To say I was flabbergasted to be presented with my 40th year membership certificate is an 

understatement. I was also very thrilled to receive an email from our District Membership Chairman and 

Governor Elect on my return home. My reply to her was: ñI have received far more being a Zontian than I 

could ever give back to the community or the organisation. I have learnt so much and many skills, met 

many interesting and stimulating people, made some wonderful friends, been supported and grown so 

much as a person, I feel very privileged. Being President and the youngest member of the Club at the 

same time was a real challenge and Iôm so pleased that I am not bookending that ï I am not the oldest 

member and President now!!!ò 

Our fundraising committee has met and has some interesting events planned for the coming year. I am 

sure that you will all support our different events as we raise funds to empower women through service 

and advocacy. In the next few months we will determine to where we donate our last yearôs fundraising. 

To improve this function, Pam Fletcher has agreed to present a form to tonightôs meeting. This form will 

enable any member to recommend and also research a donation for our club to make. Hopefully this will 

enable us to feel that we can make a recommendation of a project that is dear to each of our hearts. 

I know that our Nominating Committee are working hard to prepare the slate for our Office Bearers and 

Board for our next operating year. Please consider any offer of office that you may be asked to do as we 

cannot function without leaders and a Board. I must say that I have found it very interesting and rewarding 

to serve our organisation and club. You certainly get to understand more about this wonderful 

organisation. As President you get to work closely with the Presidents of the other clubs in our District and 

the Area Director and Vice-Area Director. I also believe that you get to know far more about Zonta 

International and how it works. 

Yours in Zonta Service 

Liz Bice  
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February 6 Dinner Meetingð6:15 for 6:30 PM 

 10 Combined Advocacy Group meeting - 1.30pm ï 3.30pm 
 CWA Rooms, 30 Dequetteville Terrace, Kent Town   

 17 Quilting Workshopð1:00 to 5:00 PM  

March 6 Dinner Meetingð6:15 for 6:30 PM 

 8 International Womenôs Day 

 10 Quilting Workshopð1:00 to 5:00 PM  

 24 Annual High Tea fundraiser - tickets available from 

Marian Carpenter (See flyer on page 5) 

April 3 Dinner Meetingð6:15 for 6:30 PM 

 14 Quilting Workshopð1:00 to 5:00 PM  

May 1 Handover Dinner Meeting - 6:15 for 6:30 PM 

Launch of Major Raffle 

June 5 Dinner Meetingð6:15 for 6:30 PM 

 9 Quilting Workshopð1:00 to 5:00 PM  

 25 Combined Groups Film Morning - details to be 

confirmed 

July 3 Dinner Meetingð6:15 for 6:30 PM 

 14 Quilting Workshopð1:00 to 5:00 PM  

August 7 Dinner Meetingð6:15 for 6:30 PM 

 11 Quilting Workshopð1:00 to 5:00 PM  

 18 Quiz Night - details to be confirmed 

September 4 Dinner Meetingð6:15 for 6:30 PM 

 8 Quilting Workshopð1:00 to 5:00 PM  
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Next Quilting workshop is 17 February 2018 
 

Dates for 2018 Quilting Workshops have been 
arranged with the Helping Hand Aged Care Complex 
Parafield Gardens, 437 Salisbury Highway. All dates 
are for a Saturday, and the workshops run from 1.00 

pm ï 5.00 pm. 
 

 tƭŜŀǎŜ ǊŜƳŜƳōŜǊ ǘƘŀǘ ƻǳǊ ǉǳƛƭǝƴƎ ǿƻǊƪǎƘƻǇǎ ŀǊŜ ŀ ǊŀǊŜ 
ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘȅ ǘƻ ǎǇŜƴŘ ǝƳŜ ǿƛǘƘ ŦŜƭƭƻǿ ½ƻƴǝŀƴǎ ƛƴ ŀ ǊŜƭŀȄŜŘ 
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40th Anniversary Congratulations 
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Club News 

 
40th Anniversary Celebration Lunch 

20 January 2018 


